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Eligibility for Nominations for the 2020 
County Committee Elections 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) Farm Service Agency 
(FSA) county committees are a critical component of the day-to-day 
operations of FSA and allow grassroots input and local 
administration of federal farm programs. 

Committees are comprised of locally elected agricultural producers 
responsible for the fair and equitable administration of FSA farm 
programs in their counties. Committee members are accountable to 
the Secretary of Agriculture. If elected, members become part of a 
local decision making and farm program delivery process. 

A county committee is composed of three to 11 elected members 
from local administrative areas (LAA). Each member serves a 
three-year term. To be eligible for nomination and hold office as a 
committee member or alternate, a person must fulfill each of the 
following requirements: (1) be a producer with an interest in farming 
or ranching operations, (2) participate or cooperate in any FSA 
program provided for by law, (3) be a U.S. citizen, (4) be of legal 
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voting age, (5) meet the basic eligibility requirements, and (6) 
reside in the county or multi-county jurisdiction in which they will be 
serving. 

All nomination forms for the 2020 election must be postmarked or 
received in the local USDA Service Center by Aug. 1, 2020 (or next 
business day). For more information on FSA county committee 
elections and appointments, refer to the FSA fact sheet: Eligibility to 
Vote and Hold Office as a COC Member available online at: 
fsa.usda.gov/elections. 

 
Loan Servicing 
There are options for Farm Service Agency loan customers during 
financial stress. If you are a borrower who is unable to make 
payments on a loan, contact your local FSA Farm Loan Manager to 
learn about the options available to you. 

 

 
USDA Reminds Connecticut Producers to Complete Crop 
Acreage Reports  
USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds Connecticut producers to complete crop acreage 
reports by July 15, 2020. Contact your FSA county office for additional information. 

Due to the pandemic, FSA has implemented acreage reporting flexibilities. FSA can work with 
producers to file timely acreage reports by phone, email, online tools and virtual meetings. Some 
FSA offices are open for in-person appointments, but you must call first to make an appointment. 

FSA offices are using Microsoft Teams software to virtually meet with producers to review maps and 
documents for certification. Producers who want to schedule a virtual appointment can download 
the Microsoft Teams app on their smart phone or tablet and call the FSA office for an appointment. 
You can also use Microsoft Teams from your personal computer without downloading software.   

FSA county offices in Connecticut have been providing maps to producers along with instructions 
for completing and returning the maps through mail, email or through commercially available free 
and secure online tools such as Box for file sharing and OneSpan for eSignature solutions. After 
receiving completed maps and acreage reporting information, FSA has been making software 
updates and sending producers the completed Report of Acreage form (FSA-578) to sign. 
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Producers must return the signed form certifying their acreage report to the FSA office through mail, 
email, or Box by July 15. 

The following exceptions apply to acreage reporting dates: 

• If the crop has not been planted by the acreage reporting date, the acreage must be 
reported no later than 15 calendar days after planting is completed. 

• If a producer has not timely filed an acreage report, the producer may file the acreage 
report within 30 days of the acreage reporting date. Because of the pandemic, late fees will 
be waived if filed within the 30 days. 

FSA is also providing additional flexibilities for producers to file on acres with failed crops or crops 
that were prevented from planting because of extreme weather events. For insured crops, 
producers who timely filed a prevented planted claim with the reinsurance company but filed a 
Notice of Loss (CCC-576) form after the deadline will be considered timely filed for FSA purposes. 
For uninsured crops, producers may start a Notice of Loss by calling their FSA county office. 

Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) policy holders should note that the acreage 
reporting date for NAP-covered crops is the earlier of the dates listed above or 15 calendar days 
before grazing or harvesting of the crop begins. 

When producers are working with FSA staff – either in-person or virtually – they can also take care 
of applications for other FSA programs, including the Coronavirus Food Assistance Program. A 
CFAP Call Center is available for producers who would like additional one-on-one support with the 
CFAP application process. Please call 877-508-8364 to speak directly with a USDA employee ready 
to offer assistance. The CFAP Call Center can provide service to non-English speaking customers. 
Customers will select 1 for English and 2 to speak with a Spanish speaking employee. For other 
languages, customers select 1 and indicate their language to the Call Center staff. 

Applications can also be submitted for the Wildfire and Hurricane Indemnity Program Plus for 2018 
and 2019 as well as other disaster assistance programs that may be able to assist producers at this 
time. 

For questions, contact your County USDA Service Center or visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 
Document the Drought: USDA U.S. Drought Monitor Offers 
Producers a Voice to Report Drought Impacts 
The U.S. Drought Monitor’s reporting feature offers producers an opportunity to submit drought 
impact and condition reports. 

 The USDA, in partnership with the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration and the 
University of Nebraska in Lincoln, produced the U.S. Drought Monitor to include a reporting feature 
that allows producers to report local drought impacts and conditions. 

The report allows producers to: 

• Provide a written description of drought impacts on livelihood, activities, etc.; 
• Select categories to show losses and gains as a result of the drought; 
• Report on the duration of drought event; 
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• Select Affected Places – geographic areas ranging from an entire state to a small area 
within a state; 

• Submit images that document the drought and its impact; 
• Provide contact information (includes an option to keep information confidential). 

The reporting tool for producers to record the effects of the drought can be accessed at the 
following link: droughtreporter.unl.edu/submitreport/ 

More information including state specific drought impact maps can be found on the U. S. Drought 
Monitor homepage: droughtmonitor.unl.edu/Home.aspx 

 
USDA Issues First Coronavirus Food Assistance Program 
Payments 
U.S. Secretary of Agriculture Sonny Perdue today announced the USDA Farm Service Agency 
(FSA) has already approved more than $545 million in payments to producers who have applied for 
the Coronavirus Food Assistance Program. FSA began taking applications May 26, and the agency 
has received over 86,000 applications for this important relief program. 

In the first six days of the application period, FSA has already made payments to more than 35,000 
producers. Out of the gate, the top five states for CFAP payments are Illinois, Kansas, Wisconsin, 
Nebraska, and South Dakota. USDA has released data on application progress and program 
payments and will release further updates each Monday at 2:00pm ET. The report can be viewed at 
farmers.gov/cfap. 

FSA will accept applications through August 28, 2020. Through CFAP, USDA is making available 
$16 billion in financial assistance to producers of agricultural commodities who have suffered a five-
percent-or-greater price decline due to COVID-19 and face additional significant marketing costs as 
a result of lower demand, surplus production, and disruptions to shipping patterns and the orderly 
marketing of commodities. 

In order to do this, producers will receive 80 percent of their maximum total payment upon approval 
of the application. The remaining portion of the payment, not to exceed the payment limit, will be 
paid at a later date nationwide, as funds remain available. 

Getting Help from FSA 

New customers seeking one-on-one support with the CFAP application process can call 877-508-
8364 to speak directly with a USDA employee ready to offer general assistance. This is a 
recommended first step before a producer engages the team at the FSA county office at their local 
USDA Service Center. 

Producers can download the CFAP application and other eligibility forms from farmers.gov/cfap. 
Also, on that webpage, producers can find a payment calculator to help producers identify sales and 
inventory records needed to apply and calculate potential payments. Producers self-certify their 
records when applying for CFAP and that documentation is not submitted with the application. 
However, producers may be asked for their documentation to support the certification of eligible 
commodities, so producers should retain the information used to complete their application. 

Those who use the online calculator tool will be able to print a pre-filled CFAP application, sign it, 
and submit it to your local FSA office either electronically or via hand delivery through an office drop 
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box. Please contact your local office to determine the preferred delivery method for your local office. 
Team members at FSA county offices will be able to answer detailed questions and help producers 
apply quickly and efficiently through phone and online tools. Find contact information for your local 
office at farmers.gov/cfap. 

Policy Clarifications 

FSA has been working with stakeholder groups to provide further clarification to producers on the 
CFAP program. For example, the agency has published a matrix of common marketing contracts 
that impact eligibility for non-specialty crops and has provided a table that crosswalks common 
livestock terms to CFAP cattle categories. Updated information can be found in the frequently asked 
questions section of the CFAP website. 

More Information 

To find the latest information on CFAP, visit farmers.gov/CFAP or call 877-508-8364. 

 
Direct Loans 
FSA offers direct farm ownership and direct farm operating Loans to producers who want to 
establish, maintain or strengthen their farm or ranch. FSA loan officers process, approve and 
service direct loans. 

Direct farm operating loans can be used to purchase livestock and feed, farm equipment, fuel, farm 
chemicals, insurance and other costs including family living expenses. Operating loans can also be 
used to finance minor improvements or repairs to buildings and to refinance some farm-related 
debts, excluding real estate. 

Direct farm ownership loans can be used to purchase farmland, enlarge an existing farm, construct 
and repair buildings, and to make farm improvements. 

The maximum loan amount for direct farm ownership loans is $600,000 and the maximum loan 
amount for direct operating loans is $400,000 and a down payment is not required. Repayment 
terms vary depending on the type of loan, collateral and the producer's ability to repay the loan. 
Operating loans are normally repaid within seven years and farm ownership loans are not to exceed 
40 years. 

Please contact your local FSA office for more information or to apply for a direct farm ownership or 
operating loan. 

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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